[DATE]
Mr. Jason Helgerson 
Medicaid Director and Deputy Commissioner 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 
New York State Department of Health 
One Commerce Plaza - Suite 1211 
Albany, NY 12210

Dear Mr. Helgerson:

I represent [INSERT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR ORGANIZATION AND YOUR IMPACT ON COMMUNITIES OF NEED]. 

We strongly support Governor Cuomo’s submission of a visionary and creative 1115 Waiver that attempts to improve long-standing impediments to truly integrated and collaborative models of care in New York State by investing significantly in high-quality primary care.  While this targeted reinvestment will drive better health outcomes and lower health care costs, the proposed waiver is budget-neutral to the federal government. 

To achieve CMS’ Triple Aim of better health, better care, and lower costs, high-quality and accessible community-based primary care must be available to all of New York’s residents. We believe that the investments proposed in the 1115 Waiver will make this level of health care a reality for the 2.3 million New Yorkers who currently lack access to it. True integration of community-based primary care will challenge the “silos” that have traditionally defined New York’s health care environment and create more meaningful collaborations among payers, providers and patients.

Over time, community health centers have offered a unique, innovative model of care that sets them apart from other primary care providers, reducing and even eliminating disparities, increasing system-wide savings through reduced hospital and emergency department visits, and stimulating economies in communities that need it the most. Community health centers are willing and able to put their talents to work whenever called upon, improving the health of individuals and entire communities. 

The Waiver offers an historic opportunity to transform New York’s health care system, improve health outcomes and contain costs.  If approved, it will help to build and sustain patient-centered, community-based primary and preventive care, behavioral health and support services capable of managing and coordinating care in communities of need through investments in facility expansion, technical assistance, new care models, workforce training, recruitment and retention, and assistance for vital safety net primary care providers. 

We fully support the MRT Waiver and look forward to speedy approval by the Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services. 

Sincerely, 
[YOUR NAME HERE]
